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March, 2014 

A welcoming community committed to worship, mission and Christian formation in todayôs world 

My dear Friends in Christ, 
 

In a matter of days, Lent will be upon us, and if you come to church on Ash Wednesday (and I surely 

hope you do), you will hear what I think is one of the most compelling prayers in our Book of Common 

Prayer. Here it is, for your meditation: 
 

Dear People of God: The first Christians observed with great 
devotion the days of our Lord's passion and resurrection, and 
it became the custom of the Church to prepare for them by a 

season of penitence and fasting. This season of Lent provided  
a time in which converts to the faith were prepared for Holy  
Baptism. It was also a time when those who, because of  
notorious sins, had been separated from the body of the faithful  
were reconciled by penitence and forgiveness, and restored to  
the fellowship of the Church. Thereby, the whole congregation  
was put in mind of the message of pardon and absolution set  
forth in the Gospel of our Savior, and of the need which all  
Christians continually have to renew their repentance and faith. 
 

I invite you, therefore, in the name of the Church, to the 
observance of a holy Lent, by self-examination and repentance; 
by prayer, fasting, and self-denial; and by reading and 
meditating on God's holy Word.  
 

 

This prayer, better than any words I know, sums up the entirety of the profound season of Lent to which 

we are invited. And notice, it is an invitation, not a commandment. Because the church, in her wisdom, 

knows that we all need this time to become more deeply mindful of Godôs message of mercy. 
 

Lent is a season of being invited by God in a deeply personal way. ñCome back to me with all your 

heart,ò God says to us in the scripture on Ash Wednesday. ñI am gracious and merciful.ò  Our Lord calls 

to us to come closer. It is an extraordinary invitation to each one of us. 
 

We can use the paths of Lent through prayer, fasting, meditation on scripture, worship, self-denial or 

other personal intentions to draw us closer to God in Christ. ñCome back to me with all your heart.ò 

This is the invitation each day of Lent. How will you respond? 
 

Faithfully yours in Christ, 
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Sunday, March 2 ñThe Last Sunday after Epiphany:  The Transfiguration  

    8:30 am  Choir Rehearsal  
 10:00 am   Holy Eucharist : Rite II  
 11:00 am  Community Time and Refreshments  
  
Tuesday, March 4 ñShrove Tuesday  

 6:00ñ8:00 pm  òAll You Can Eató Pancake Supper 
 
Sunday, March 9 ñThe First Sunday of Lent  

    8:30 am  Choir Rehearsal  
 10:00 am   Holy Eucharist  Rite II  
  11:00 am  Community Time and Refreshments  
 

Tuesday, March 11  

  6:15 pm  Church open for prayer/silent meditation  
  6:30 pm  Eucharist Service  
 

Sunday, March 16 ñThe Second Sunday of Lent  

   8:30 am  Choir Rehearsal  
 10:00 am  Holy Eucharist: Rite II  
 11:00 am  Community Time and Refreshments  
   

Tuesday, March 18  

   6:15 pm  Church open for prayer/silent meditation  
   6:30 pm  Eucharist Service  
   6:30 pm  Vestry and Officers Meeting  
  
Thursday, March 20  

    9:00 am  Bellringer   Articles Due for April  
 

Sunday, March 23 ñThe Third Sunday of Lent  

   8:30 am  Choir Rehearsal  
 10:00 am  Holy Eucharist : Rite II  
 11:00 am  Community Time and Refreshments  
 

Tuesday, March 25  

   6:15 pm  Church open for prayer/silent meditation  
   6:30 pm  Eucharist Service  
 

Sunday, March 30 ñThe Fourth Sunday of Lent  

   8:30 am  Choir Rehearsal  
 10:00 am  Holy Eucharist : Rite II  
 10:00 am  Vestry Commissioning  
 11:00 am  Community Time and Refreshments  
 

MARCH CALENDAR OF EV ENTS  
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Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper  

March 4
th 

 

 

 

Please join us on Tuesday March 4th from 6:00ð8:00 p.m. for our annual Shrove 

Tuesday Pancake Supper.  

 

We will enjoy pancakes, Sausage links and Bacon with a choice of Coffee, Tea, 

Hot Chocolate, Milk, Orange Juice, and Cranberry Juice. 

 

Donation is $5.00 per person or $10.00 per Family for all 

you can eat! 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&rlz=1T4TSNO_enUS473US473&biw=1426&bih=632&tbm=isch&tbnid=bTBWN0yQPbFLJM:&imgrefurl=http://www.pushcartcoffee.com/journal/necessary-matters-and-pancakes/&docid=mxn4Rr7BoDl8pM&imgurl=http://www.pushcartcoffee.com/wp-content/upl
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 Prayers of the People  
 

For comfort and healing: Patrick McGowan from Geri Cecilio; Rick Fancher; 

and Jim 

For healing and strength: Stacey Randall from Betsy Rich 

For protection and safety: Lillian 

For healing: Lisa DeVoe from the Sargent Family  

For comfort and strength: Arlene Judd, from the Congregation 

For healing: Betty Fuqua, from Willie Fuqua and the Congregation 

For healing: William Moore, from Emily Moore and Jerry Graham 

For healing: Alice Emmons, mother of Dotty, from Dotty and George  Seitzer 

For comfort: Brian Perry and family from Dana Vick 

For strength and comfort: Dorothy OôShaughnessy from Donna Hryb  

For strength and healing: Amy Garofalo from Dana Vick 

For comfort for the homebound, especially Anna Michelson, Eunice      Sudol, 

and June Wylie 

 

From the Desk of the Treasurer: 

 

Each week in the Sunday bulletin we publish an update of our year to 

date pledging. Here is what is printed on Sunday, February 23, 2014: 
Parishioners have pledged $1,760.98 per week for an annual total of 

$91,571. to support the mission of our Church.  We received $2,890. on 

2/23.  YTD Budget: $12,327.; YTD Pledge Actual: $14,215.  Thank you! 

                   
 

Barry Edmonds, Treasurer/Bookkeeper 

              
 

If you would like to enhance our Church and/or property while honoring the memory 
of a person or the celebration of a milestone, please consider a donation toward any of 
the following.  
 
                   Item                                                       Qty.        Approximate Price 

Tables for the Parish Hall 12 $80.00 each 
Stackable padded chairs for Parish Hall  75  $20.00 each 
Add gravel/stone to the parking lot                     TBD 

                           
Thank you! 
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As Lent approaches at the beginning of March, it 

will soon be time for us to think about our annual 

Vitamin Drive. The Lenten Mission of Christ 

Church is to raise money to purchase vitamins and 

other medical needs for the children attending the 

St. Vincentôs Center for Handicapped Children in 

Port-au-Prince, Haiti. Vitamins are giving to ALL 

children to help keep them healthy. Unlike in our 

own families, usually only the sick children receive 

vitamins.  

 

These handicap children are amazing. Photos of our 

children at St. Vincentôs will be placed around the church. Their smiling faces and 

positive attitudes will melt your hearts! Some of us have trouble threading a needle 

and here is a child doing it with her feet!  These children are inspiring and remind us 

to be grateful for whatever life throws at us. 

 

During Lent, we ask that you look for spare change wherever you can (in the sofa, on 

the floor of the car, or change from purchases), or make a small Lenten sacrifice 

(taking coffee to work instead of buying it and donating the difference, maybe giving 

up your daily snack) and set this cash aside in a special container during lent or put it 

in an envelope marked Missions in the collection plate. You may also write a check 

made out to Christ Church (with Vitamin Drive in memo line) and mail it in or put it 

in the collection plate on Sunday. 

 

THANK YOU in advance for your generosity! 

 

The Missions Team 

 

Mary Boretz, Donna Long, and Dotty Seitzer 

 

Questions: contact Donna Long (longdjj1@sbcglobal.net or 467-6278), Mary Boretz 

(boretzmar@Reg8.k12.ct.us or 267-0365) or Dotty Seitzer 

(dottyseitzer@sbcglobal.net or 267-9204) 

mailto:dottyseitzer@sbcglobal.net
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Can our children have a meaningful Lent? 
 
Lent is the season of preparation for Easter. It starts on Ash Wednesday and ends on Easter, lasting 40 
days (not counting Sundays). Helping children prepare for Easter is a partnership between families and the 
church.  In considering what will be most meaningful, we do need to remember that these younger members 
of the body of Christ are people of action. They tend to think in more concrete ways, and are less abstract 
and symbolic until they reach preteen years. Adults prepare for Easter by setting aside special times for 
praying and reading and practicing meaningful spiritual disciplines. One of the most beautiful Lenten commit-
ments you can make as parents would be to guide your children through the season of Lent. 
 
Youôll have lots of help! Children may not remember all our words of wisdom but they will remember doing 
something that involves the body and senses. On the first Sunday of Lent, the children will receive materials 
to create a Lenten purple paper chain; adding a link each day involves reading the paper strip or following 
the directions. There may be a Bible verse to reflect upon. There may be a prayer to pray with the family. 
There may be an act of kindness such as setting aside a food item to give to the church for the hungry peo-
ple in our area. Day by day the chain grows, as does our awareness of God in our lives. Additional materials 
will be given out during the weeks of Lent as we journey toward Easter day. 
 
To be memorable, something has to interrupt the usual routine. Itôs noticeable when a new prayer is said at 
the dinner table or before bed or maybe in the morning before school. Itôs something new when a purple 
chain grows as it hangs in a prominent place at home. Itôs noticeable when the family does an activity itôs 
never done before: visiting a friend recovering from a fall, making cards to celebrate a success or to say our 
family is praying for you. At this time of year, Christ Church collects coins and dollars to send to the children 
at St. Vincentôs school in Haiti. Children helping children is a beautiful thing. And in solidarity with their par-
ents, adults of Christ Church can get in on it too. Please do more than just toss in the extra change. Itôs a 
wonderful opportunity to teach. Have a vegetarian meal each week and take the money that meat would 
have cost to put in the St.Vincentôs cup. Encourage the children think of ways they can earn coins or dollars 
to put into the cup. Be creative in thinking of ways to contribute extra coins. Itôs really important to lead by 
example. You give up the extra cup of coffee you buy and put those coins in the cup. Children will follow. 
Reading Bible stories is another wonderful practice that teaches about our faith and Lent is a perfect time to 
start reading these stories as a family. There are some good childrenôs Bibles we can suggest. 
 
Drawing near to Christ is what the Lenten journey is all about. Through prayer and deeds done in kindness, 
our eyes, young and old, are opened to the nearness of God every moment of the day. 
May you and your children; family members and neighbors have a Holy and Blessed Lent. Easter morning 
will be so much brighter for doing so. 

 
Rev. Joanne Neel-Richard 
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